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24 June 2024 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Re: Appointment of Acting Headteacher 

 

I am delighted to share with you that Mrs Marie George has been appointed as Acting 

Headteacher, serving the Nether Stowe community, with immediate effect. Mrs George is 

currently one of two Strategic Leads that work with and support our secondary schools 

across the Trust. She will retain some of her trust-wide responsibilities alongside this role. 

Mrs George has been supporting leaders over the last few weeks and this has given her a 

good understanding of the school. I know she is looking forward to leading the school and 

making a difference to the children and young people, staff and families that we serve. Mrs 

George’s leadership will provide valuable stability for the school. Her first official 

engagement is when she will welcome our new Year 7’s at this week’s information evening. 

I am sure there will be other opportunities for Mrs George to introduce herself to the school 

community. 

 

Mrs George was previously headteacher at Stockland Green School in Birmingham, which is 

also part of ATLP. She led the school on their exciting Ofsted journey from special measures 

to good. Stockland Green has an enviable reputation locally not only for its high standards, 

but for the care, guidance, love and support freely given to the school community. 

 

The Trust will be going out to advert at the start of next term to appoint a substantive 

headteacher. I will, of course, ensure that you are updated at the appropriate time. 
 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 
 

Richard Gill CBE D.Univ 

Chief Executive Officer, Arthur Terry Learning Partnership 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


